February 24, 2006

Mark Sidran, Chairman

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW

PO Box 47250

Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Dear Mark, 

I am writing to you regarding the WUTC’s direction to establish a $1.25million “public purpose” fund in connection with its approval of the merger between Verizon and MCI.  The fund is to principally benefit ratepayers in Verizon’s Washington service area.  I understand that the principle option under consideration is to select an experienced grant administrator to oversee the administrative functions of managing the fund.  
The Greater Everett Community Foundation, with which I am very familiar and supportive of, is interested in being this grant administrator for the Verizon/MCI Fund.

They have applied to Graham and Dunn PC for the opportunity and I am writing in support of that request.  This Foundation is well qualified to assume this role and have intimate knowledge of non-profit organizations and citizens of Snohomish County which occupies a large segment of Verizon’s territory. They are, in fact, unique in this county in building permanent funds to improve quality of life and address the full spectrum of community needs, both today and in the future. 

If  the  WUTC is in a consultation or selection role in determining which organization is to administer these funds, I hope you will give the Greater Everett Community Foundation your greatest consideration.  This Foundation is indeed the quality group you, no doubt, are seeking.  

Thank you for considering this letter of support, 

Sincerely, 

Connie Niva
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